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Message from Mayor Cyril Kleem 
Berea prides itself on being 
a diverse community. We 
are home to people of 
many faiths and ethnic and 
cultural backgrounds. As 
December begins, our com-
munity observes a holiday 
season. 
 

In Berea, we can all wel-
come the holidays and the 
beginning of winter with 
our Jack Frost Festival of 

Lights on Saturday, Dec. 1. This is a wonderful 
time (snow or no snow) for us all to come together 
to celebrate our community and the joyous holidays 
December brings. As usual, there will be a parade 
and fireworks, mini-rides for kids, free hot choco-
late and cookies plus Santa and Jack Frost. The tree 
will be lit on the Triangle. Carolers will serenade 
festival-goers and there will be a skating rink in 
McKelvey Park. 
 

This is a family-friendly, community-friendly way 
to celebrate each other and the many qualities we 
have in common. In many ways, this has been a 
tense, often emotionally charged year for our coun-
try. This was fueled by fear and misunderstanding 
of neighbors who might look different from us or 
hold different political or religious beliefs.  
 

Letôs put aside those differences and look at our 
commonalities. We all want good health and ful-
filling lives for our families. We all want peace in 
our city, in our state and in our country. Letôs make 
December and the New Year a time of respect for 
each other and acceptance of our diversity. 
 

My family and I wish all of you a Happy Chanu-
kah, a Merry Christmas, a Wonderful New Year 
and best wishes for whatever holiday you and your 
families celebrate. May we look forward to Peace 
in 2019. 

Newsletter 

ed in June 2017. The truck was delivered on Sept. 
11, 2018. 
 
The Ladder Truck Committee of Eisenhardt, Assis-
tant Chief Tom Emling and Firefighters Allen Scott, 
John W. Schmidt and Brett Stanislaw worked with 
engineers at Pierce Manufacturing to design the truck 
to suit Bereaôs needs. They made three trips to Ap-
pleton, Wisc., where Pierce is based, to ensure that 
specs were met and to approve the blue prints. 
 
Eisenhardt said the new truck was designed with the 
safety of firefighters and civilians in mind. The truck 
is stainless steel with anti-corrosion coating and 
should last around 30 years. 
 
ñItôs not just a vehicle,ò Chief Mark Kaufhold said. 
ñI consider it infrastructure.ò 
 
Its independent rear suspension will allow it to cor-
ner easily and make tighter turns. ñIt has the same 
suspension as military trucks,ò Eisenhardt said.  ñWe 
can go more places.ò The long ladder means fire-
fighters can ñreach more buildings,ò he said. 
 
The truck also comes equipped with seat belts and air 
bags. Special compartments hold gear such as axes, 
shovels and the Jaws of Life plus bullet-proof vests 
and helmets. 
 
Ladder No. 5 will not go on duty until outfitting is 
completed and firefighters complete training. That 
should happen sometime in December.  
 
It replaces a 1986 model ladder truck with mounting 
maintenance issues. Pierce would not accept it for 
trade-in. It will go for sale on a government online 
bidding site. 

Designers replicated the original logo for the 1890s 
vintage True Grit No. 1 ladder truck on Bereaôs new 

Ladder Truck No. 5. 

State-of-the-art ladder truck joins Fire Department 
Berea didnôt always have a full-time, professional 
fire department. In the late 1890s, Berea was a small 
village served by volunteer firefighters using the Cat-
aract pumper truck and the True Grit No. 1 ladder 
truck. 
 
More than 100 years later, the Berea Fire Department 
now sports Ladder Truck No. 5 with the True Grit 
logo emblazoned on the cabin. 
 
ñWe wanted to recognize the history,ò Fire Capt. 
William Eisenhardt said. True Grit was what it took 
to be a firefighter back then when horses pulled the 
fire engines and when horses werenôt available, the 
men pulled it themselves. 
 
Bereaôs new 525 horsepower ladder truck is a far cry 
from its namesake. The Pierce-built vehicle is 43 feet 
long and weighs somewhere north of 70,000 pounds. 
It has a 107-foot-long ladder with an additional 35 
feet of ladder stored in the rear compartment. It can 
pump as much water as a regular pumper truck. 
 
It also is 11 feet 7 inches high. Bay doors at the fire 
station are 10 feet high, so one of the doors was re-
vamped to 12 feet 4 inches to accommodate the new 
addition.   
 
Cost of the ladder truck is $1.25 million with much 
of that paid for by a $797,667 grant from the Federal 
Emergency Management Agency. Eisenhardt, who 
wrote the grant application, said Berea was lucky to 
receive the funds. ñThere isnôt a lot of grant money 
available,ò he said, especially when fire departments 
across the U.S. are applying for funds.  
 
ñThe grants are based on need,ò he said. ñItôs very 
competitive.ò The application required information 
on the age of the fleet, how many runs the depart-
ment makes, the cost per run, the cost per person, for 
example. Applications are vetted via computer and 
those that make it through that process go on to a 
panel review. Eisenhardt said he submitted the grant 
application in November 2016. The grant was award-

Fire Capt. William Brand Eisenhardt describes Lad-
der Truck No. 5 as high tech with safety in mind. 
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